
Site Report – School Site – October, 2022
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Rob Fagerquist/Principal

Outstanding Activities and Events
To open our month of October, our volleyball team traveled to Levelock and had a great time competing. The
student athletes came back all smiles, ready for the next meet which will be held here in November. Thanks,
Joe Ward and Ed Lester for all your hospitality and leadership.

Otherwise, we have been keeping up with our Yupik Dance lessons on Fridays in conjunction with Igiugig.
Our young ones have also been enjoying their Language Lab classes.

When we’re not dancing, we’ve been running all-school P.E./Volleyball/Team Building on Fridays. Tall people
paired with the shorter ones in pairs-volleyball.

The staff thoroughly enjoyed our in-service at Alyeska. If you are taking a poll, we vote seven “yesses” on
holding next year's in-service there as well.

We wrapped the month with a Fall Family Fun Festival. We played spooky games, guessed pumpkin weights,
paraded in our costumes, and smacked the candy out of a few pinatas.

Personnel
All personnel are working diligently on their professional development and employing best practices in their
classrooms. Our two newest teachers, Matt Kuzan (SPED) and Marina McGourty (1st - 2nd grade) have taken
on their respective jobs with enthusiasm and great success. I’d like to recognize Marina especially for her
team spirit and positivity as she took on a temporary duty reassignment as sole teacher in Pilot Point for two
weeks.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
We are progressing at pace.

Technology Progress
No technology issues at this time

Facility Update
The facility is in good shape. All work orders have been sent to the maintenance department, and there are
presently no pressing issues. We are ready to host the upcoming volleyball jamboree in November.

LSAC Activity
We did not have an LSAC meeting this month due to travel schedules

Volunteer Report
Beth Hill and Peducia Andrew have been hosting a Language Lab three times a week. Coach Jackie Woods
organized three community scrimmages that were well-attended and loads of fun. Several teachers were
quite sore afterwards.

Professional Development
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Professional Growth plans have been submitted by tenured staff and are on track. Our new untenured
teachers are well-supported by in-district and state mentors. Many thanks to Paulene Manning, Dana Wolff,
and Lesa Meath for their support and wisdom. We all had a great time in Alyeska and came away with new
ideas and renewed enthusiasm. Lots of talk about Youth Mental Health and Visible Learning.

Pupil Attendance
Our attendance is good. We presently have 27 enrolled students (K-12) and five preschoolers

Student and Staff Safety
No issues to report

Subsistence Calendar
We are working hard to keep on track in order to finish up on time by the end of the school year

Other
Check out the concentration here - all business in 2nd grade!
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A science experiment - or a culinary class …

All school big-and-small volleyball scrimmage. That’s our future team out there
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Yupik Dance class with Igiugig over Zoom.

Mr. Jenks class rehearsing their Salmon Song
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Fall Family Fun Festival - check out the scary costumes

The Mummy Race
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Fishing with donuts for kids …
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